
 

Whatôs On 

¶ 8-9 February BMWTCNSW 37th Karuah River Rally, Dungog NSW 

¶ 15-16 February Club Overnight Ride to Jervis Bay, ACT 

¶ 21-23 February 2014 Australian World Superbike Championship, 
Phillip Island, VIC 

¶ 29 March Club AGM & Rolfe BMW Motorrad Showroom, Phillip 

Member of  BMW Clubs International Council  
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Webmaster:  
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Garry Smee 
 
 
BMWCA@bmwmccact.org.au  

Cover Photo . Photo:  Ed 
Hollis R1200GS pauses on 
the track to Flea Creek, 
Brindabella NP in the ACT. 
G. Smee 

ABOUT THE CLUB  

Meetings :  For 2013-14, monthly Club meetings will start at 0930 on the fourth 

Sunday at different locations.  The President will advise the location by email 
and on the Clubôs website http://bmwmccact.org.au.  Alternatively, you can 
contact the President directly at president@bmwmccact.org.au. 

Membership:   Membership forms are printed periodically in the magazine or 

can be downloaded from the Clubôs website http://bmwmccact.org.au 

Web Site:  Check the Clubôs website http://bmwmccact.org.au for updates to 

rides and social events and keep in touch by joining one of our Yahoo groups: 

¶ BMWMCCACT: 3Thttp://autos.groups.yahoo.com/group/actbmwmcc/ 3 

¶ ACTGravelsurfers: 3Thttp://autos.groups.yahoo.com/group/ACTGravelsurfing/ 3 
 
Activities:  Club rides, social events and other organised events are listed on 

the web page http://bmwmccact.org.au.  The Ride Coordinator 
(rides@bmwmccact.org.au) and Social Secretary (social@bmwmccact.org.au) 
welcome suggestions and can be emailed directly. 

The webpage http://bmwmccact.org.au has the most current information.  The 
Ride Coordinator and Social Secretary will email members reminders and late 
changes to events.  Email is the principal means of communicating with Club 
members; it is up to you to ensure that your email contact address is up to date 
and mailbox not so full that messages donôt get through. 

You can update your personal details by logging on from the Club webpage 
http://bmwmccact.org.au. 

Charity Support:   Profits from the Clubôs Kosciuszko Rally, held each October, 

are used to support a nominated charity.  There was no profit in 2012. 

PRIVACY OF CLUB MEMB ER INFORMATION 

The Clubôs Privacy & Spam policy is available on the webpage or on request. 

SHAFT DRIVE LINES 

Whilst the Editor has absolute discretion, the Club welcomes contributions to 
the Clubôs magazine óShaft Drive Linesô.  Email is preferred to the 
3Teditor@bmwmccact.org.au 3T or by @mail to: 

  The Editor, Shaft Drive Lines 
  BMWMCCACT 
  PO Box 4042 
  WESTON CREEK ACT 2611 

For emails, do not embed pictures or compress their size to less than 200 dpi. 

DISCLAIMER 

Participants in BMWMCCACT Incorporated (the Club) activities do 
so at their own risk as is obeying the law.  The Club, Committee 
and members are not responsible for personal injury or loss 
arising from or through any Club activity.  Remember your riding 
style impacts on the enjoyme nt and safety of other road users.  

The opinions, articles and pictures published in this magazine are 
those of the individual writer and not the BMWMCCACT Inc, Editor 
or BMW Motorrad.  Technical articles and other such information 
where provided is for use  at the discretion of the individual and 
are not intended to detract from genuine BMW spares, service and 
warranty.  

3Thttp://www.clubs.bmw.com.au/scripts/main.asp?PageID=12927 3T 
3Thttp://www.bmw-clubs-international.com 3T
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PRESIDENTôS BANTER 

Hi fellow members, 

Happy New Year, I hope you all had an enjoyable time 
with parties, lots to eat and catching up with family and 
friends and rested and ready for a busy biking 2014. 

I know several members have already been out on trips 
and day rides to make the most of the holiday break.  
Several of us joined Garry Smee on a day ride through 
the mountains to Eden for lunch on the 11th of January.  
In my opinion, this trip included some of the best biking 
roads in the country, for a full story of our southeastern 
jaunt; see Garryôs ride report in this issue. 

The Club Committee has already met to plan the next few 
months activities and I can tell you that there will be 
plenty of events and rides to get you out on your new or 
older BMW.  The next get-together is the Alternate 
Breakfast in Goulburn on 2nd February with a variety of 
routes to and from the breakfast.  We will also continue 
with the combined general meeting, breakfast and day 
ride; the next one will be at the Cotter Dam picnic area on 
Sunday 16th February with the usual bacon & egg rolls 
and coffee. Please check out the Whatôs On Calendar for 
details of all the Clubôs activities. 

The AGM is only a couple of months away and as always 
there will be a few committee members standing down or 
seeking other positions.  So the call is out for club 
members to put their hand(s) up to help out with the 
administration of our merry band.  If you are considering 
volunteering, have a chat to either myself or one of the 
existing committee about what is involved, you might be 
surprised how easy it is and also how rewarding it can be. 

Lastly, please renew your membership to be able to vote 
at the AGM.  Membership reminders will be emailed to 
everyone and your renewal can be done online or bring 
your subscription to the next event. 

Ride Safely 

Martin Robertson 

 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW MEMBERS 

Mike Pavlich 

Stephen Sims 

We look forward to meeting you on a ride or at a Club event 

 

 

 

CLUB MEETINGS 

Club meetings for 2013 will be roving and held 
at 0930 (or 1230 in winter) on the fourth 
Sunday of each month, following a 0830 (1200) 
BBQ breakfast and before a ride decided on 
the day and leaving ~1000.  The venue will be 
advised by email to members and on the Club 
webpage or contact the President 
president@bmwmccact.org.au. 

You can find the next location here 
http://bmwmccact.org.au and óWhatôs Onô tab. 
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CANBERRA ï EDEN ï CANBERRA RIDE, SATURDAY 11 JAN 14  

Garry Smee, R1200ST 

Martin Robertson (R1200R), Bill Brown (R1200RT), Andrew Snelling (R1200GSA), Colin Dickson 
(R1200RT) and Dean Marshall (R1150RS) and I kicked off the 2014 Club riding season with a trip to Eden 
via the Monaro Highway and Imlay Roads before returning via Candelo and Brown Mountain.  Ian Hahn 
(K1200LT) joined us to Cooma before taking the alternate Snowy Mountain loop. 

Meeting at the Hume servo, we were all keen and got away on time for the run down the Monaro to 
Nimmitabel, saying farewell to Ian at Cooma who decided to take the option B (inland) loop if the forecast 
rain had eventuated. 

Our run down the highway was made in good time before regrouping at Nimmitabel; I quite enjoy this ride 
and todays more so with light traffic.  The temperature was starting to warm up, so we made for Bombala 
and the Imlay Road.  NSW RMS or Bega Council were also making the most of the fine weather and 
logging revenue to improve the Imlay Road.  Today, last weeks works and remanent loose gravel was, as 
we closed on the coast, replaced by Saturdayôs morning works ï best described as spraying tar and 
covering the lot with 50mm of gravel before knocking off for the day.  The top section of road kept one on 
their toes as you dodged heaped gravel on the riding line and lower re-dressed sections would have kept 
the gravel surferôs happy; if only of short duration.  

The second pause of the day on the Imlay/Princes Highway allowed us to compare notes, before the heat 
drove us to the wharf in Eden for fishônôchips.  There were no shortage of visitors to Eden and we were now 
passing a number of other bike riders alos out for the day, evidenced by little gear or being sport bikes. 

 

The group paused at the bottom end of Imlay Road before riding into Eden for lunch.  
Uncharacteristically, Martin, Dean and the ghost rider were camera shy.  Garry Smee 


